
August 19, 2024

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education:

Personnel:
Kelli Harris has been hired as the volleyball coach for the 2024-2025 season.

JD Arndt has been hired as the baseball coach for the 2024-2025 campaign. He will serve in an interim 
role this calendar year.

Sports Information:
Fall sports have been practicing since July 15 (July 10 for football).

The football team has played in two scrimmages and will open the regular season on August 18 at 
Meade County.

The volleyball team played one scrimmage versus Owensboro Senior at home. At submission of the 
report they are scheduled to play Apollo on the 15th in Owensboro. The ladies are really bonding with 
three seniors on the squad.

The boys golf team has played well this fall. They finished 4th out of 24 teams at Daviess County and 6th 
out of 15 teams at Trigg County.

The girls golf team won our home Invitational and finished runner-up at the Paducah Tilghman 
Invitational. Girls Golf finished runner-up at Union County in count off and 4th in Hopkinsville Lady 
Tigers Invitational. Lucy Whitfield was medalist at Union County.

The boys soccer team is currently 1-0 with a win over Apollo. During preseason action they played in the 
Bluegrass State Games in Lexington where they finished 2-1 and one other scrimmage match at Fort 
Campbell ended 8-0. They played Murray on the 17th away.

The girls soccer team played Hopkins County Central on 8/13/24, Bowling Green on 8/15/2024 and Ohio 
County 8/17/2024. They are playing at home on the 19th. The girls team seems healthier than last year 
and has a core group of seniors that are excited to return to the field.

The cross country team runs in their first meet on 8/20/24.

The Fall coaches meeting was a success and we will continue to communicate and educate throughout 
the year with a Winter/Spring coaches meeting in the works for September.

We have been notified that we will be having a Title IX audit on site in December.

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nathan Grace
HCHS Director of Athletics and Activities


